



Chilmark Energy Committee Meeting Minutes
Oct. 14, 2020
[bookmark: _GoBack]Via ZOOM
Attending: Mollie Doyle, Mike Jacobs, Jerald Katch, Steve Lewenberg, Rob Hannemann
Not present: Jonah Maidoff
1. Chilmark Schools Update: An RFP for engineering design has been sent out. TE2 (who did the scoping analysis) was selected by the working group and will complete the design by early December. The Chilmark Green Communities initiation grant will be applied to this project. Further, several elements of the project may be eligible for Cape Light Compact incentives; the value of the incentives is tbd.
1. Firehouse / EMT Building Update: The design will be (at least) "solar ready". Grants for solar installations are not readily available, but we have the opportunity to make them part of the project for a small fraction of the expected cost. This would result in substantial life cycle electricity cost savings. As an alternative, we could participate in CVEC's Round 6 solar + storage program, which would eliminate immediate capital costs but provide less lifetime financial benefits. Timing of Round 6 is tbd.
1. 100% Renewable Warrant Article: West Tisbury passed the article unanimously. We will sponsor the article at the next Chilmark annual town meeting.
1. Grants and Incentives: West Tisbury is using a state resiliency grant to develop plans for making several town buildings more resilient to grid power loss. We may be able to apply for such grants in the future. Aquinnah has a contracted grant writer; again, this may be something we want to consider in the future.
1. Other Items: Electric vehicle charging stations will be a part of the Firehouse / EMT project. Steve will be looking at the current status of advanced high performance chargers.





